From: dph.immunizations@ct.gov noreply@everbridge.net>

Sent: Friday, December 15, 2023 10:05 AM

Subject: Refrigerated Pfizer Covid Formulation for 12 years and older



DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH

December 15, 2023

This communication is being sent to all key contacts at provider organizations enrolled in the CT Vaccine (Pediatric) Program (CVP) and Connecticut Vaccines for Adult (CVFA) Program – please read this message in its entirety. Please feel free to share it with others in your organization who may benefit from the update. Note that all our communications are archived on our web site here.

Dear CVP and CVFA providers,

On Monday, December 18, 2023, the Immunization Program will be making available a new refrigerated formulation of Pfizer's COVID-19 vaccine for individuals 12 years of age and older (NDC 00069-2377-10). The new presentation is packaged in a carton of 10 manufacturer-filled syringes (MFS).

Important information for you to know about this new formulation:

- This new presentation must be stored between 2°c and 8°c (36°F and 46°F).
 Do NOT store at ultra-cold or standard freezer temperatures.
- These manufacturer-filled syringes can be used through the expiration date printed on the carton. The 10-week beyond-use date (BUD) for refrigerator storage does not apply.
- This guidance applies to this formulation ONLY.
- Storage for Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 vaccines for children aged 6 months through 4 years and 5 through 11 years is unchanged. These vaccines will continue to be shipped directly from Pfizer on dry ice and must be stored at either at ultracold temperatures until expiry or up to 10 weeks at 2–8°C.

We have included a picture of the carton for the new presentation for your reference. The carton includes a bright pink stripe that includes the words "DO NOT FREEZE" to alert you about the storage and handling requirements for this vaccine.

Providers who have the original Pfizer 12y+ vaccine (NDC 00069-2362-10) on hand can and should continue to use this product until all doses have been administered to avoid wastage. Any unused doses will be subject to the CVP restitution policy.

For the CT DPH Immunization Program, visit: Contact Us

If you would like to subscribe to receive these communications, please complete $\underline{this\ form}$. If you would like to unsubscribe from receiving these communications, please complete $\underline{this\ form}$.